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Offshore Alkimos –

Information for commercial fishers
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Information for commercial fishers

Marine investigations in Alkimos starting 10 March 2023 – please remove equipment
Water Corporation will shortly start marine investigations off the coast of Alkimos. A large vessel will be in the area between March 10 and 20, 2023. Commercial fishers are requested to remove equipment from the exclusion zone (shown as a light blue hatched area in the map below) by March 10 as they pose a risk to the vessel. Equipment can be replaced when the vessel (refer below) leaves the area, which is expected to be from March 20. 
Map of the work area
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What do the investigations involve?

To complete these investigations, a large vessel called Normand Ranger, which is 90 metres long and 22 meters wide will be used. These investigations involve taking up to three core samples using a remote-operated drill machine which will be deployed from the ship.

Water Corporation understands that the request to temporarily remove equipment poses an inconvenience to commercial fishers. We thank you in advance for your help and support as we progress planning for Western Australia’s next major water source.
What are the impacts of these investigations?
The samples that the drill machine will collect are approximately 100 mm in diameter. Noise from the drill machine is below the threshold known to impact a species of crustacean that is similar to the Western Rock Lobster. The remote-operated drill machine has a 5-metre footprint and uses external leg footings to minimise seabed disturbance. The drill machine will have a soft start, which will minimise impacts on lobsters by allowing them to move away from the source of the noise as it slowly increases.

While this work is occurring outside whale migration season, a mammal spotter will be in place on the boat.
Access to the beach for fishing, recreation and swimming will not be affected by these activities. 
Why do you need to undertake these activities now?

The timing of these activities has been determined by the availability of the boat and specialised equipment. 
Why is this work necessary?

Western Australia will need a new major water source in 2028 due to declining rainfall and a growing population. At full capacity, the proposed Alkimos Seawater Desalination Plant (ASDP) will supply 100 billion litres a year of clean, safe drinking water to millions of people. The Environmental Protection Authority is assessing a detailed Environmental Review Document that outlines our proposal. 
At the same time, Water Corporation is progressing plans to ensure that ASDP is delivered on time. As part of the planning phase for this project, we are undertaking marine investigations off the coast of Alkimos.
These investigations will provide critical information to help us plan the marine tunnels for ASDP’s intake and outfall pipelines. The pipelines take water to the plant and return brine to the marine environment. The marine tunnels will be constructed underneath the seabed to minimise impacts on the reef and marine habitats.
Who do I contact for more information?
Please contact Community Engagement at Water Corporation on 9420 2231 or Community.Engagement@watercorporation.com.au 
For general project information please refer to www.watercorporation.com.au/newdesal
To report a fault, emergency, or security issue, please phone
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